Greater Nottingham Cycle Development Group
Notes 25th September 2013 

1. Introductions and Apologies 

Apologies from John Cutler and Matt Easter. Helen Ross was welcomed back to the meetings. 
2. Cycling Infrastructure Update
a. Revised report attached and the progress being made was very pleasing
b. Matters arising

i. Keith is following up on concerns regarding temporary surfacing around Broadgate
ii. Woodside Rd – 30mph limit comes in Monday 30th September, other changes will follow on side roads and verges with final cycling infrastructure completed when tram construction finishes

iii. Expansion of Nottingham Station Compound – Keith is chasing EMT
iv. Boots Enterprise Zone – Chris recommended Pedals provide comments relating to cycling infrastructure now and the next major stage in development will be spring 2014 when the planning submission is made.

v. East West Corridor linking to Gedling developments sites – Chris suggested support would be useful at this stage but a business case had now to be prepared.

3. Nottingham Cycling Ambition Grant Bid
It is of concern Nottingham did not get funding and Chris was concerned that 44% of LTP funding would be going to the LEP Single Local Growth Fund and could be used for a number of economic development schemes such as Housing, Skills, Employment, and Business Support. This could have a destructive impact on cycling proposals and investments.
4. Bike Thefts and Security
Gary presented the report produced by the Ucycle and GNTP. There is great concern that the investment of partners is not being complimented by co-ordinated police policy and activity. The report is with the Police Commissioner and we await a meeting with them. If there is no response then we will invite the Commissioner to our next meeting.

5. Pedals Discussion Items
a. Closed Street Bike Ride – Chris suggested Pedals considered how that fitted with in the wider Cycle Ride Programme e.g. Cycle Live, BC, RideWise, Big Wheel’s Explore

b. Green Wave phases on traffic lights – Pedals would need to consider where there would be the volume of cyclists and need to use them in Nottingham. Simple road junctions were preferable

c. Visible Bike Counters – it was considered that these might have merit at certain sites and if supported by a good promotional programme. However they could be open to criticism by car drivers as trip numbers are low. Gary agreed to consider how they might be promoted by BigWheel if they were installed
6. Matters outstanding from previous meetings

a. Peter updated the group on a recent HA consultation meeting which he felt was inconclusive and disappointing as he was the only NMU representative

b. Respect: Local Research Project – Sustrans will likely develop a proposal. 
c. 20 MPH Zones – Correction from last meeting: The County have committed to zones outside ALL schools within two years.
7. AOB
a. There was discussions around the siting of bollards on shared paths and suggestions that more visibility be provided for them

b. Gary mentioned that RideWise have been providing cyclist awareness training to HGV drivers and this could complement the EcoStars offering.

8. Date of Next Meeting
25th November 2013 2pm at Loxley House
9. Suggestions for future meetings

· Cycle thefts – November
· Health – Helen to be asked if she would like to provide a topic 

· Safety and Infrastructure Research Project – N.B. 26/09/2013 they responded that the time was not yet right to give us feedback
· Cochrane Review Study of Cyclist Training – N.B. 26/09/2013 they responded that they had not decided on what they were intending to do
